
 

CITY OF ORLAND STAFF REPORT 
MEETING DATE: May 21, 2024 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Council 

FROM: Pete Carr, City Manager 

SUBJECT: Agreement to Allow Caltrans Access to City Right of Way (Action) 

BACKGROUND 

0J500 is a project being planned for Glenn County, on Route 32, to rehabilitate pavement and drainage 
systems and upgrade facilities to Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards. The property located 
at 517 Walker Street in Orland is within the project area and Caltrans is asking for a Temporary 
Construction Easement (TCE). The TCE is needed for curb, gutter, and sidewalk construction and is 
anticipated to be required for 29 months. 

ANALYSIS 

The City is asked to approve a Right of Way State Highway Contract in the amount of $3,500.00, and 
associated documents. “EXHIBIT A” Map shows the proposed Temporary Construction Easement area. 
The City Attorney and City Engineer have reviewed these documents. 

Attachment: Proposed Agreement for OJ500 Right of Way Easement and Map 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve the contract allowing Caltrans a temporary easement to work in the City right of way as part of 
OJ500 and authorize the City Manager to execute it. 

Fiscal Impact of Recommendation: 

$3500 revenue to General Fund in a future fiscal year (FY 25-28). 

 


